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Dear Mr Wallace 
 
The Finance and Public Administration Committee this week took evidence from the 
Scottish Fiscal Commission (SFC) in relation to four new reports it published on 30 
August 2022. This includes the SFC’s fourth Statement of Data Needs, which sets 
out that improvements from Social Security Scotland are required in the collection, 
publication and continuity of data. The Official Report of that discussion can be found 
online here: 
archive2021.parliament.scot/parliamentarybusiness/report.aspx?r=13874 
  
As noted by the SFC in its Statement, the quality and availability of the data it 
requires directly affects its ability to support parliamentary scrutiny of the Scottish 
Budget by both producing and then evaluating its forecasts. We are therefore keen 
to understand the progress that Social Security Scotland is making in response to 
each of the SFC’s concerns relating to the collection and dissemination of Social 
Security data, along with any barriers it faces in doing so. As you will recognise, 
Social Security payments account for a large proportion of the Scottish Budget 
spending. Ensuring that forecasts of Social Security spending are as accurate as 
possible is important in determining the size of the Scottish Budget both through the 
SFC’s forecasts and subsequent reconciliations. 
  
We recognise that Social Security Scotland is a relatively new organisation which 
requires to develop new processes to deliver and administer devolved social security 






